
Pinewood Springs – December 2023 Newsletter 
 

Water District – pinewoodspringswater.org 
        Because of the holiday, the December Board meeting has been changed to 
Thursday,  December 14th at 7:00 pm via Zoom. There will be a special public 
hearing before the regularly scheduled meeting and will cover the PNA review for the 
Water Main Infrastructure Replacement Project. To be included on the next agenda or to 
receive a Zoom invite, please call, 303-823-5345, or email pswdadmin@att.net 
 

Pinewood Spring Fire Station & Community Center – pinewoodspringsfire.org 
  Tis the season for holiday fire-safety reminders: Keep flammable items (curtains, 
holiday decorations) at least 3 feet away from wood stoves, fireplaces, and candles (or 
consider using battery-operated candles). Do not overload electrical outlets and throw 
away light strands with frayed or pinched wires. Turn off, unplug, and extinguish all 
decorations before going to bed or leaving your home. Also, a dry Christmas tree is 
dangerous - be sure to water daily.  

The next Fire Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 13th at 
7pm. Contact Chief Ted Plank for zoom link information chief@pinewoodspringsfire.org.  
 

The Road District - pinewoodspringsPOA.com 
The Road Board is still waiting for their new members to be interviewed and 

approved by the County. At this time, it doesn’t appear that it will happen in time for the 
Annual Resident Meeting on December 5, so that meeting of the Road Board has been 
cancelled. The next scheduled meeting is February 6, 2024. 
 Please contact Joan @ 303-823-5937 or Martin at m.bolster@hotmail.com for road 
issues. 
 

Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association – pinewoodspringspoa.co 
   Larimer County Animal Control Ordinance from poa website 

CHAPTER 6 LARIMER COUNTY CODE Revised Ordinance ANIMALS  
Sec. 6-78. Public nuisance prohibited. 
Dogs must be contained on one's property by a fence, housing, or electronic means. Off 
one's property, dogs must be kept under restraint or be immediately responsive to voice 
command. Pets may not disturb the peace by barking or howling, in an ongoing manner. 
It is the duty of pet owners to ensure that they pick up after their pets. To report incidents, 
email https://www.larimer.org/sheriff/quick-links/make-a-report or call 970-226-3647, 
ext. 7. 
  Next meeting is Wednesday, December 20th 7:00 pm via Zoom.  
 

Pinewood Springs Community Church 
Jessica will be in the pulpit through Advent and Christmas Eve. Joanne will close out 

the month and year with us on the 31st. As always, worship is at 10am with coffee and 
conversation following in Fellowship Hall. 

For Christmas Eve, we will only have our evening festivities with Potluck Soup 
Supper at 6pm and our Candlelight Christmas Eve Service at 7pm. There will be no 
Christmas Eve morning service. We look forward to seeing everyone and sharing the joy of 
this magical season. Merry Christmas!!  

Save the date - the Pinewood Springs Holiday Bazaar returns this year on 
Saturday, December 9th from 10am-3pm. You'll find wonderful works of art and 
crafts to help with your holiday shopping. 
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